






ANDRONIS 

pattern established by previous exposures, and its current responses become integral 
parts of that pattern in subsequent exposures. Sensitivity to at least some 
elemental patterns may be innate, having been built into the organism's neural 
architecture (presumably, like reflexes) by the selective biological outcomes of its 
ancestors' repeated exposures and behavioral responses to those patterns. Other 
more complex forms of P-cognitions are built accretively into individuals' 
repertoires by experience during their own lifetimes, and act as (Kuhnian) paradigms 
through which individuals who possess them see the world around them, from its 
minutest details to whichever "big picturett the individuals' dominant cultures cur- 
rently support most heavily. On a personal (organismal) scale, differential acti- 
vation ("cuing") and inhibition of competing P-cognitions is presumably governed by 
neurological mechanisms similar to those subserving motor and sensory systems, in 
keeping with the assumption of evolutionary continuity among them all. 

This model argues for adding yet another hypothetical element to the already 
well-populated "black box" inside the organism's head, offering an interesting array 
of both prosaic and unusual illusions of perception and judgement as evidence that 
not only "logic + interests" but also "cognitions" (in particular, P-cognitions) are 
necessary for any adequate explanation of judgement, or indeed any of the "lesser" 
species of cognitions in the evolutionary hierarchy. Herein lies what I think is 
the (perhaps most unfortunate) family resemblance to cognitive theories of old: the 
inherent tacit assumption that the organism makes private cognitive responses to the 
world around it, and that these are somehow formed independently of public behavior 
(never mind that our communal evidence for the existence of private cognitive events 
comes in the first place from some form of public "indicator response"). What does 
it mean to have a cognition? To be sensitive to complex patterns in worldly objects 
or events? What are some of the specific behaviors real organisms engage in when we 
say we know they are thinking, or know that they must have recognized this or that 
pattern? The fact remains, there is still apparently no independent evidence 
(again, aside from the behaviors we take as indicators of cognition) that any 
cognitive t'structures" actually exist in more than a verbal/metaphorical sense, or 
in some universe only parallel to the one through which, say, neurobiology 
approaches behavior. 

Even where electrophysiological events are said to correspond to cognitive 
ones, we still have behavior as a dependent variable, albeit behavior by structural 
elements of the nervous system or other anatomical attributes of the organism; this, 
the enterprise of neurobiology, still requires a physical account of the relevant 
independent variables, and to my understanding yet requires explicit inclusion of 
the environmental context in which the behaving unit (whether organism, neuron, 
neural network, or other) functions at the time the cognitive events are said to oc- 
cur. Sadly, what is to me the most interesting attribute of the present account is 
also its most downplayed, namely, explicit formal treatment of the environmental 
context and of the organism's history of relations with such contexts, as the basis 
for selection and persistence of particular P-cognitions. And although the 
organism, its neuroarchitecture, and its cognitive structures seem to serve by turns 
both as the loci of adaptive changes and as the central causal agents for these same 
changes, one can have the nagging impression throughout that it is the cognitive 
structures themselves that actively adapt to real-world events or relations, and 
that the environment is a passive stage on which the well-clothed mind plays out 
some pompous soliloquy. 

This is puzzling, because the author makes passing (yet repeated) references to 
behavioral outcomes as being functionally important in directing these adaptive 
changes, unlike the more traditional and mechanistic "information processing" models 
which have prevailed in cognitive psychology until recently. Nevertheless, like its 
predecessors, this model emphasizes P-cognitions as antecedent events, and 
elaborates on historical changes in their structural organization, all at the 
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expense of a more careful exploration of relations between behavior with respect to 
these P-cognitions, and potent contingent consequences, which seem to be the 
inexorable determinants of those cognitive events in the first place. Antecedent P- 
cognitions are treated simply as "habits of mind" which comprise and constrain - 
(bias) our perceptions or judgements of the world around us (and through which we 

F take its meanings), but this still leaves us to account adequately for the ontogenic 
sources of those habits and specific biases, or the means by which environmental 
contexts somehow select them. And this, afterall, seems to come back to the ques- 
tion of exactly how P-cognitions enter into the socio-cultural contingencies 
governing the behavioral consequences (read here: prestige or acceptance among 
professional peers, tenure, access to limited resources for research, social or 
political freedom, and so on) with which individuals must live after adopting one or 
another opposing paradigm (i.e., acting on a new P-cognition or an older competing 
one) - -  as noted, this point is passed over relatively quickly in favor of talking 
about "habits of mind" as though they have lives of their own, independent of their 
consequences. Psychologists have long recognized effects called "overshadowing" and 
"blocking" in perceptual behavior, akin to the habits of mind Margolis invokes to 
explain the resistence often encountered when new P-cognitions first arise. In 
psychophysical research, such effects are readily related to the biasing influence 
of the consequences attached to one or another perceptual response, so it might only 
be a matter of time before the consequences of behavior will be similarly recognized 
as fundamental (rather than incidental) to explanations of bias and dynamic change 
in P-cognition. 

Recent work in cognitive science (see, for examples, Edelman, 1987; Rumelhart & 
McClelland, 1986; and Sutton & Barto, 1981) has broken with the older cognitive 
tradition, and apparently has begun to hit pay dirt with computer simulations which 
are explicitly "selectionist" in the Darwinian sense, and use parallel distributed 
processing (PDP) rather than the serial algorithmic processing models which Margolis 
rightly rejects; these newer PDP models do not depend upon preexisting cognitive 
structures (or structural "rules"), but upon the "in-structive" or organizing 
effects of iterated contingency relations between actions of the systems modeled and 
the selective outcomes or consequences of those actions. Here, amusingly, cognitive 
scientists almost religiously avoid using the words, "behavior" and "reinforcement," 
even though their use would be wholly appropriate, and would bring the work of 
cognitive science into direct contact with the well-developed experimental analysis 
of behavior (EAB). Moreover, these are both areas to which the present theory of 
judgement might cleave naturally, although there is only passing mention of exciting 
new work in PDP and nothing about the EAB. Perhaps in later theoretical explora- 
tions, Margolis will incorporate these areas into a plausible descriptive system for 
the ontogeny of P-cognitions. 

Along the way, Margolis more explicitly dismisses both cognitive and behavioral 
approaches which assume that behavior may be treated as being somehow essentially 
rational (as though following various forms of economic decision rules) and governed 
by its consequences. Weighing against this position, the argument goes, is ample 
evidence that judgements made by experimental subjects often depart systematically 
from predictions of rationality, even under well-defined test conditions established 
in the laboratory; our everyday experience (and Margolis, as well) provides generous 
examples of yet more dramatic departures from economically sound reasoning. Similar 
arguments against the role of rationality in human action have also appeared 
recently in other contexts (e.g., Frank, 1989; and Gambetta, 1989), so this may well 
be an idea which itself rationalizes certain social-intellectual conditions whose 
time has come for other important reasons. Nevertheless, such criticism seems to 
miss the point: those who assume behavior (or evolution) is somehow rational gen- 
erally do so only in a descriptive sense, merely as a heuristic for analyzing what 
contextual variables might actually govern the observed behavior of organisms (or 










